Maryann Stimmer

570 Grand Street

New York, NY 10002

November 5, 2003

Councilman Gifford Miller
miller@council.nyc.ny.us
Dear Councilman Miller, 

I am a former Community School District 2 parent.  My oldest child attended the NYC Lab School and is now a sophomore in college.  

When my daughter attended the Lab School she had very good mathematics teachers. I base this evaluation on their knowledge of mathematics content, their commitment to teach, and their efforts to prepare the students for college.  Unfortunately, the staff was saddled with a “Fuzzy Math” curriculum that the district had mandated.  The gaps in the curriculum severely hampered her ability to cover all of the material that she would need for college.  
After reviewing the curriculum my husband and I realized that what my daughter was doing in school would never prepare her for college or for the SATs.  Many hours at home were spent in tutoring, and in supplementing the deficient District 2 curriculum. My daughter resented the extra time and effort that we demanded of her. (I believe one reason that she grudgingly complied was that most of her friends at Lab were also receiving mathematics tutoring, either at home or on a fee for service basis.)  It wasn’t until the second semester of her sophomore year in college that she called to thank her father for the tutoring.  She said that she could never have survived in college mathematics on what she had learned in school.
I urge the committee to listen to the university mathematicians who are saying that students are arriving unprepared for success in college mathematics courses. My daughter and her friends were lucky (or financially able) to get tutoring to prepare them for college.  Most students are not and they are having the chance for success stolen from them.  Please re-consider the impact that the mandated “fuzzy” mathematics curriculum will have on New York City students.

Sincerely, 

Maryann Stimmer 
